
NOTICE

The City of Stoughton will hold a meeting of the Tree Commission on June 10, 2010
at 5:30 p.m. in the Giles Dow Room at City Hall, 381 E Main St., Stoughton, WI

AGENDA:

1. Call to Order
2. Approval of minutes from April 8 & May 13, 2010
3. Correspondence

Business

1. Elect Chair & Vice Chair
2. I Tree Program
3. Review and Recommendation regarding the proposed amendments to Sec 64-14 – Trees
4. Appeal Process for Tree Removal
5. Tree Licensing
6. Future Agenda Items
7. Adjournment

SENT TO: cc: Mayor Donna Olson (Packet) - email

Todd Fossum, Chair Council Members
Dean Tangeman, Vice Chair Department Heads
Pat Ready City Clerk Luann Alme (Packet) - email
Tim Carter Debbie Myren (e-mail)
Randy Nelson Jaime Vache (e-mail)
Darren Marsh Robert Kardasz (e-mail)
Jay Schotzko Karl Manthe (e-mail)
Josh LaPointe Sean Grady (email)
Street Department Foreman Rick Gullickson Matthew Dregne, City Attorney (e-mail)
Electric System Supervisor Craig Wood Maria Hougan (e-mail)

Bill Brehm, Cable TV Coordinator (e-mail)
WI State Journal
Stoughton Newspaper

“NOTE: An expanded meeting may constitute a quorum of the Council.”

NOTE: For security reasons, the front door of the City Hall Building (including the elevator
door) will be locked after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the
Fifth Street entrance or if you are physically challenged and are in need of assistance, please
call 873-6677 prior to 4:30 p.m. if meeting is in City Hall.





Tree Commission Meeting Minutes


Thursday, April 8, 2010 at 5:30 PM


Giles Dow Room at City Hall, 381 E Main, Stoughton, WI


Members Present: Dean Tangeman, Tim Carter, Jay Schotzko, Josh LaPointe, Randy Nelson, & Craig Wood


Absent & Excused: Todd Fossum, Darren Marsh, Rick Gullickson and Pat Ready


Guest: City Residents Amy and Kevin Short


Call to order: Meeting called to order at 5:30 PM by Tangeman.


1) Approval of minutes from March, 2010 meeting: Motion by LaPointe, seconded by Carter to
approve the minutes. Motion carried 4-0.


2) Correspondence: Erdahl announced that the City of Stoughton received the Tree City USA award
again. Nelson asked for the tree removal appeal process be placed on the May agenda as Nelson now
has received information from the Stoughton insurance agency –CIVMIC.


3) Follow up on Public Works Meeting: Carter reported that the Public Works Committee discussed the
need for land to dump brush and also a site for when Emerald Ash Borer affects the ash trees in the
community. Currently several people are looking for sites.


4) Tree Nursery - removal/sale of trees: Due to the warm weather the trees are ahead of schedule and
will be dug out, balled & burlaped and tagged on Friday, April 9th. We will allow homeowners to
schedule a pick up time after they are paid instead of waiting until April 30th and May 1st. Flyers will be
posted at City buildings and some to hand out at the yard waste site, library and City Hall. The tree
selection will be posted to the City website.


5) I Tree Program: Tabled to May meeting.


6) Gypsy Moth: Nelson stayed to the committee that Gypsy Moth had been found in a tree in the area of
McKinley & Grant streets. The homeowners, residents and tree companies have been asked to watch
for it in other trees and to report it. At this time Nelson is going to burlap and tape the tree to trap the
bugs. There was some found on Hamilton Street too. There should be more public awareness about
this and also Japanese Beetles and Linden trees. Currently Lake Kegonsa is being sprayed.


7) Review & Recommendations regarding the proposed amendments to Sec 64-14 – Trees: This
issue was put on the agenda too late so will be placed on the May agenda. It will also need to be sent
back to Public Works, and then Common Council so should be pulled from the Common Council April
27th agenda.


8) Future Agenda Items: I Tree Program, Review Tree Ordinance, Appeal Process – Report from
CIVMIC. Tree Licensing, Arbor Day Follow Up, Election - Chair & Vice Chair


Motion by Schotzko, seconded by Tangeman to adjourn the meeting at 6:50 p.m.
Respectfully submitted, Vickie Erdahl - Staff Member








Tree Commission Meeting Minutes


Thursday, May 13, 2010 at 5:30 PM


Giles Dow Room at City Hall, 381 E Main, Stoughton, WI


Members Present: Dean Tangeman, Tim Carter, Todd Fossum, Darren Marsh & Craig Wood


Absent & Excused: Rick Gullickson, Jay Schotzko, Randy Nelson and Pat Ready


Absent: Josh LaPointe


Guest: Kevin Short


Call to order: Meeting called to order at 5:30 PM by Fossum.


1) Approval of minutes from March, 2010 meeting: Not enough members present to approve.


2) Correspondence: Tangeman stated that he had put up some Gypsy Moth skirts in Stoughton around
the McKinley / Prospect area and will keep track of the situation.


3) Elect Chair & Vice Chair: Not enough members present to nominate or vote.


4) Follow up on Arbor Day – Tree Sales: The tree sales from the nursery were a hugh success with
numerous residents and a new business (Stellar Industries) located in Business Park North purchasing
36 trees for their property. Cummins Emission Solutions will be helping us plant the remaining trees in
various parks for their “green” project. Stoughton Utilities received the Tree Line USA again.


5) I Tree Program: Tabled to June meeting.


6) Review & Recommendations regarding the proposed amendments to Sec 64-14 – Trees: Carter
had reviewed each comment from the City Attorney and had made multiple changes with more detailed
language from the Tree Commission. These changes will be made and a copy will be sent to the
members to review before June’s meeting.


7) Appeal Process for Tree Removal: Carter stated that there is already something in place for the
homeowner to ask questions and there should be no appeal process as the liability is on the City.


8) Tree Licensing: Tabled to June meeting.


9) Future Agenda Items: I Tree Program, Review Tree Ordinance, Appeal Process – Report from
CIVMIC. Tree Licensing, Election - Chair & Vice Chair


Motion by Marsh, seconded by Carter to adjourn the meeting at 6:40 p.m.
Respectfully submitted, Vickie Erdahl - Staff Member





